Oswego Emeriti Association

Annual Meeting – 223 Sheldon Hall
August 1, 2011
 

Board members present: 
John Fisher, Jim LeFlore, Paul Liebenauer, Laree Pease, Robert Schell, Ray Schneider,  Vern Tryon, Herb Van Schaack
Members-at-Large:           
Florence Kirk and Ken Peterson
Guest:                              
Shelley Love
1.
The motion was made and passed to approve the agenda for the August 1, 2011 

meeting.
2.   The motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of the August 2, 2010 

Annual Business Meeting.
3.
President’s Report – Vern Tryon reported on a summary of actions taken by the board and some of the highlights of the year included:  changing of the fiscal year to begin on July 1 instead of September 1 retroactively to July 1, 2010, inclusion of the four acting presidents (Thomas Miller, Charles Turner, J. Sherwood Dunham and Ralph Spencer) in the presidential gallery, Bob Schell has represented the Emeriti Association on the College’s Sesquicentennial Planning Committee, building plaque for Moreland Hall was prepared, purchase of memorial books and letters sent to next of kin, two luncheons were held at Springside and participated in Commencement ceremonies as an alumni delegate.
 

4.
Treasurer’s Report – Paul Liebenauer reported the balances of the three accounts the Emeriti Association holds with the Foundation as of June 30, 2011.  The 21315 Operating account has a balance of $637.74.  The 315 account, which holds the CD monies along with the Lifetime member monies has a balance of $14,452.57.  The scholarship account has a balance of $53,532.05.  
 
5.  
Emeriti Newsletter – Work continues on the special Sesquicentennial issue which will

be mailed in September.
 

6.
Report of the Nominating Committee – Paul Liebenauer
The Nominating Committee, which consists of Paul Liebenauer, Bob Schell and Don Cox, met and recommend the election of Luciano Iorizzo, Paul Liebenauer and Robert Schell to three year terms.  A motion was made and passed to elect the present slate of incumbent directors to three year terms.

7.
Report of Nominating Committee on position of editor of the Emeriti Newsletter  -

The committee recommends John Fisher to serve a three year term as editor of the 


Emeriti Newsletter.  A motion was made and passed to appoint John Fisher to a three 


year term as editor of the Emeriti Newsletter.  
8.
Approve the schedule of proposed activities for next year with estimated costs and set


a suggested financial contribution:  The board reviewed the proposed activities and 

estimated costs for 2011-2012.  The total planned for expenses is $2,240, which 

includes the $600 scholarship award with the remainder of the $1,000 to be taken from the Lifetime account, with projected revenue at $1,500.  
A motion was made and passed to maintain the $20 annual contribution to support the program of activities.  
9.
Set date for September Board of Directors meeting


The Board of Directors will meet on September 20, 2011 in Sheldon Hall.
 

10.
Other Business - 

 
No report.
 

11.
A motion was made and passed to adjourn the annual business meeting.

 

Respectfully submitted,

 

Laree Pease
Secretary

 

